
 

February 07, 2025 
 

My name is Steve Horvath.  Homeowners of America (HOA) United is a nonprofit 

organization funded entirely by member donations that connects homeowners to provide 

advocacy, collaboration, education, empowerment, and inspiration to create positive, 

transformative impacts for common interest communities.  A number of our members are 

Maryland COC homeowners. 

Thank you for considering testimony from HOA United. 

Sincerely, 

 

Steve Horvath 

Co-Founder, HOA United 

 

Testimony for HB581 
Real Property - Condominiums - Assessments 

HOA United recommends an unfavorable report on this bill.  COC common expenses 

(with or without reserve contributions) encompass everything from office goods, to 

staffing, to management, to property insurance, and to substantial operating costs to 

inspect, maintain, repair and replace components on an annual basis (separate from 

reserve expenses). 

If Maryland would like to adopt an upper limit on annual budget increases without a vote 

of the members, HOA United recommends the 20% threshold adopted by California.  

https://www.hoaunited.org
https://mgaleg.maryland.gov/mgawebsite/Legislation/Details/hb0581?ys=2025RS
https://leginfo.legislature.ca.gov/faces/codes_displayText.xhtml?lawCode=CIV&division=4.&title=&part=5.&chapter=8.&article=1.#:~:text=(b)%C2%A0Notwithstanding%20more,meeting%20or%20election.


Maryland COC owners would also benefit from other budgetary provisions already 

enacted by California. 


